
 

March 3, 2022 
 

Ms. Theresa White     Ms. Barcy McNeal 
Executive Director,     Administration/Docketing 
Ohio Power Siting Board    Ohio Power Siting Board 
180 East Broad Street 6th Floor    180 East Broad Street 11th Floor 
Columbus, OH 43215     Columbus, OH 43215 
 
Re: Dominion Energy Ohio Letter of Notification for PIR 2387, 30th and West Avenue, City of 

Ashtabula, Ashtabula County, Ohio Case No. 22-0166-GA-BNR  
 
Dear Ms. White and Ms. McNeal: 

This letter serves as The East Ohio Gas Company d/b/a Dominion Energy Ohio’s (DEO) pre-
application notification letter in the above-referenced matter. In accordance with Ohio Administrative 
Code 4906-6-03(A), DEO provides the following information: 
 
 Project Description: This project involves the replacement of approximately 1,335 feet of an 
existing 10-inch diameter pipeline (MAOP 187 psi) with 16-inch fusion bond epoxy (“FBE”) and 
powercrete epoxy coated steel pipeline, and replacement of approximately 580 feet of non-jurisdictional 
6-inch diameter bare steel pipeline (MAOP 60 psi) with 8-inch diameter medium density plastic pipeline. 
The existing pipeline (both jurisdictional and non-jurisdictional) will be abandoned in place. 
  
 The project is located within the City of Ashtabula, Ashtabula County, Ohio.  The pipeline will 
be installed in public road right-of-way and existing easements on W. 30th street, between the existing 
DEO metering and regulating station and 105 feet north of the intersection of W. 30th street and 
Humphrey Avenue. Existing public roadways, DEO right-of-way and DEO’s temporary construction 
easements will provide the required equipment access. 
 

Anticipated Project Schedule: Construction is anticipated to begin in April 2022 and placed in 
service by the end of Q3 2022. 
 

Request for Expedited Treatment: DEO requests expedited treatment for this application, and 
will submit payment of $2,000.00 in accordance with  OAC 4906-6-04(A)(2). 
        

Sincerely,  
 

       s/ Mark A. Whitt 
 

ON BEHALF OF 
THE EAST OHIO GAS COMPANY  

 D/B/A DOMINION ENERGY OHIO 
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